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Weekly Collection:  6-14-15:  $1751.00  YTD Collections: $157,512.00 

Weekly Budget:  $3,615.00                                   YTD Budget: $166,280.00    

     

Presiding Today:                   

Fr. Larry Mick 

Proclaimers of the Word:                 

Barb Cleary                                  

Jai Rezy 

June                                 

Council Announcements:          

Pat Schug 

Mass Schedule: 

St. Leonard Faith Community   

Religious Education Classes, 

9:00AM (September– May)                         

Sunday Mass, 10:30AM  

Senior Living Community           

Communion Service,                 

Monday 9:00AM                                                               

Mass: Tuesday - Friday, 

9:00AM, Saturday 4:00PM 

and Sunday 9:00AM   

In Today’s Mass We Pray For:                               

Whitney Pellow                        

by -  Bob  Schmid 

Today’s Collection Counters:   

Mike Corbett                        

Mary Lou Worland  

Twelfth Sunday in    

Ordinary Time 
   

St. Leonard Faith Community is a freely formed Catholic             

community sharing in the Franciscan heritage. We are committed 

to creating, through active worship and the offering of our individ-

ual and collective gifts, a spiritual environment which opens us to 

the life-giving presence of the Holy Spirit.  Through a variety of   

ministries, we reach out to respond to the needs of others with love.  Our mission will 

be to live our Christian faith, to grow spiritually, and to be actively involved in the   

community and St. Leonard Faith Community. 

Worshiping with us for the first time?  During the preparation of the gifts we follow 

the gift bearers to gather around the altar to receive Our Lord as a Community. If you 

would like to learn more about our Community with the possibility of becoming a  

member, information packets are available at the back pew.             

Collections: We do not pass a collection basket during the Liturgy. Collection baskets 

are available on the ledge behind the back pews/chairs for donations that will assist in 

the operation of the Faith Community. Please make checks  payable to:                      

“St. Leonard Faith Community.”    

Welcome!    
June 21, 2015 

Readings for the Week of June 21 2015    

Sunday: Jb 38:1, 8-11/2 Cor 5:14-17/Mk 4:35-41 

Monday: Gn 12:1-9/Mt 7:1-5 

Tuesday: Gn 13:2, 5-18/Mt 7:6, 12-14 

Wednesday: Vigil: Jer 1:4-10/1 Pt 1:8-12/Lk 1:5-17 

Day: Is 49:1-6/Acts 13:22-26/Lk 1:57-66, 80 

Thursday: Gn 16:1-12, 15-16 or 16:6b-12, 15-16/Mt 7:21-29 

Friday: Gn 17:1, 9-10, 15-22/Mt 8:1-4 

Saturday: Gn 18:1-15/Mt 8:5-17                                                                                                                    

Sunday: Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24/2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15/Mk 5:21-43 or 5:21-24, 35b-43 

Office Hours:                                                  

Monday – Thurs. 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM                                      

PA: Monday-Thurs. 9:00AM-4:00PM                                                    

DRE: Monday 9:00AM-3:00PM,                   

 Wed.9:00AM-3:00PM &   

 Thurs. 9:00AM-2:00                                      

OFC. MGR: Tuesday 9:00AM-3:00PM, 

 Wed. & Thurs. 9:00AM-

 1:00PM  



 slfc.dre@gmail.com 937.435.3626  

Thoughts on Today’s Readings... 

Register for 2015-2016 Religious Education Classes                                                                                                                                     

Registration for Religious Education classes for the 2015-

2016 academic year is underway! Our Religious Education 

classes are for students in preschool through 8th grade. 

Classes are Christ-centered and are designed to enliven 

the personal faith of students and their families. For more 

information about our Religious Education Program and to 

access our registration form, please visit: http://

stleonardfaithcommunity.org/k-8-education. In addition to 

the registration form, an emergency medical    authoriza-

tion form, photo release form, and registration fee must be 

submitted to the office for each student.                                      

Financial assistance is available. 

If you missed our last bake sale it is    

not too late to enjoy some home-

made treats. Today, June 21, we will 

have a bake sale to raise funds for 

our  Vacation Bible School.  The table will be set up during    

coffee and donuts after Mass. Be prepared for some tasty 

treats and to help fund this year’s VBS. 

Amanda Stewart 

Jesus restored life to Lazarus, to the daughter of Jairus, 

and to a widow’s son. These three stunning acts of com-

passion were preceded by pleas from family members. 

The story of Jairus’ daughter is found in all three synoptic 

Gospels, Matthew, Mark and Luke. 

The story begins with the father falling at Jesus’ feet, plead-

ing for the life of his child. On his way to the dying daugh-

ter, Jesus passes by a woman who reaches out to touch His 

cloak. She is immediately healed of her hemorrhage. The 

daughter dies before Jesus gets to Jairus’ house, but even 

then, Jesus restores her. 

Today’s Gospel assures us that with fervent prayer and our 

own absolute confidence in Jesus, we too, can reach out to 

touch the power of Christ, who saves even when all seems 

to be lost. 

VBS Volunteer Ice Cream Appreciation Party                                

There will be an Ice Cream Appreciation Party 

for our VBS volunteers on Monday, June 29th 

at 7:00PM in the 4/5/6 grade classroom (next 

to the Auditorium). We hope to see you there! 

Betty and Tom Kirchmer                   

Celebrate Their 

70th                          

Wedding                

Anniversary      

June 23 

                    

 

 

Next week, June 28, our church will take up the 

Peter’s Pence Collection, which provides Pope 

Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his   

charitable works around the world. The proceeds 

benefit the most disadvantaged:  victims of war, 

oppression, and disasters. Join our Holy Father as 

a witness of charity to those who are suffering. 

There will be 1 collection.  The entire collection 

will be sent to the Archdiocese. 

Congratulations! 

mailto:slfc.dre@gmail.com
tel:%28937%29%20435-3626
http://stleonardfaithcommunity.org/k-8-education
http://stleonardfaithcommunity.org/k-8-education


FAITH FORMATION - Noel Kupras-Bauer                               

noelkb@gmail.com 

 SOCIAL JUSTICE  -  Bob Niehoff                                           

niehoff29@woh.rr.com    

Care for God’s Creation, one of the seven princi-

ples of Catholic Social Teaching.  We show our 

respect for the Creator by our stewardship of 

creation. Care for the earth is not just an Earth 

Day slogan, it is a requirement of our faith. We 

are called to protect people and the planet, living 

our faith in relationship with all of God’s creation. 

This environmental challenge has fundamental 

moral and ethical dimensions that cannot be ig-

nored. United States Conference of Catholic Bish-

ops.  Watch for Pope Francis’ encyclical on the 

environment. 

Food for All—Be Multiplied.   

"Food for All" is a Cincinnati Archdiocesan col-

laborative effort to faithfully respond to hunger in 

our neighborhoods, inspired by Pope Francis' call 

to action to end hunger by 2025 and in conjunc-

tion with his visit to the United States in Septem-

ber.  Multiple activities are planned, as follows: 

Family Obstacle Run and Food Drive (September 

5); food collection campaign (May thru October); 

Parish Coffee Time Discussion (anytime, speak-

ers provided); Letter writing campaign to Con-

gress (letters to be delivered to D.C. ahead of 

Pope’s visit); Distinguished Speaker Program, 

World Food Prize Laureate Rev. David 

Beckhamm, Pres. Bread for the World (October 

21). 

The letter writing campaign is a major advocacy 

campaign to promote anti-hunger policies in the 

federal budget.  The vehicle for advocacy is the 

Bread for the World Offering of Letters. Sup-

ported by the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bish-

ops, Bread for the World is a collective Christian 

voice urging our nation's leaders to end hunger at 

home and abroad.  Your letters will urge Con-

gress to renew our federal government’s major 

child nutrition programs, including those for 

school meals, summer feeding, and the WIC nu-

trition program for pregnant and new mothers 

along with their small children. Details for all of 

the above activities will follow in the weeks and 

months to come.   

Looking for a summer read?  I’m recommending Tho-

mas Merton’s The Seven Story Mountain.  My book club just 

finished reading and discussing it and now we all want to be-

come mystics!  The first 150 pages are slow, but if you plow 

through them, you’ll be glad you did.   

Of course, to become a mystic, besides asking for that 

grace, you might need to add some prayer styles to your usual.  

So I’m also recommending another book, Macrina Wied-

erkehr’s A Tree Full of Angels: Seeing the Holy in the Ordinary, 

especially chapter 5, “Into the Eye of God.”  Sr Macrina is a 

Benedictine who writes commentaries on the daily Scriptures 

that are printed in the “prayer starter” Living Faith: Daily 

Catholic Devotions that I subscribe to.  I was reminded of her 

book because of the commentary she wrote on the scripture 

“So we are ambassadors for Christ, as if God were appealing 

through us” (2 Cor 5:20) and thought I’d share it with you.  

Bolding mine. 

“Very simply said: We represent Christ in the world!  

We embody him.  We are a vessel containing the living Christ.  

All the works we undertake, the words we speak, the art we 

create, have the potential of reproducing his image in our 

world.  Perhaps no one has described this more poignantly 

than Teresa of Avila when she proclaimed. ‘Christ has no body 

but yours; no hands, no feet on earth but yours.  Yours are the 

eyes through which his compassion looks out upon the world. 

Yours are the feet with which he walks to do good.’  Sr 

Macrina continues: 

“Throughout this week, practice remembering that you 

are an ambassador for Christ.  Are your actions evocative of 

the life he led?  Do your words exemplify his spirit?  What does 

seeing with the eyes of Christ mean to you?  Has the work of 

reconciliation truly become a ministry in your life?”  Then she 

ends with this prayer, “O Christ, make of me a new creation.  

May the ministry of reconciling the world to God become a 

rising sun in my life!” 

Next week, I’ll share with you the findings of our ques-

tionnaire.  We have half the year already planned!!  In the 

meantime, take this blessing to heart: 

May the GOD WHO CALLS bless you with ears to hear 

the voice of God in the cries of the poor, the whispers of the 

meek, and the silence of the helpless.  May you hear God’s 

call in cricket and bird song, in thunder and rain, and in the 

prayer of children.  May the GOD WHO CALLS bless you.                                                                            

Sr Maxine Shonk, OP 



ST. LEONARD FAITH COMMUNITY PICNIC 

Saturday, June 27, 2015 

4:00PM - 8:00PM at School House Park 

1875 Nutt Rd., Centerville, OH 45458 

WHATôS PACKED:                                  

Fried Chicken and Beverages 

WHAT TO BRING:                               

Salad, Dessert, Chips-n-Dip,     

Pretzels, Lawn Chairs, etc. 

COST:                                                                                                                                                                                                         

$5.00 PER PERSON                                                                                                                                                                                          

MAXIMUM OF $15.00 PER FAMILY 

Sign-up and pay on Today,  June 21st 

The shelter has:  15 TablesÅWater FountainÅThree 

Tennis CourtsÅBathrooms in a nearby building 

Women’s Group 

Something To Think About This                     

Summer....In  September, the Women’s 

Group will be collecting new and slightly 

used gloves, hats, scarves, and coats for 

all ages.  We will be giving them to an organization that will 

distribute them to those in need. If you like to knit, we would  

appreciate your busy fingers this summer.  If not, and you 

have any of these items you won’t be using, we would      

appreciate your donating them to us. We’ll be collecting 

them on September 20 & 28. Thanks for your help! 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Stubbs Park Concert: Sunday, June 21 at 255 W. Spring Valley Rd. featuring “The Termites” 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED AT THE ST. LEONARD 

HEALTH AND REHABILITATION CENTER 

Volunteers are needed who are willing to share their 

time and compassion with the residents at the St.     

Leonard Health and Rehabilitation Center.  We are         

looking for individuals who would enjoy assisting with 

Communion Services, and making Friendly Visits to our 

residents. 

We are a 120 bed skilled facility with daily Communion 

Services (or Mass) and Communion distribution to     

resident rooms.  We gather residents at 10:30 a.m. for 

the 11:00 a.m. service. 

Volunteers are needed to:  Lead Communion Services, 

read at Services, assist residents to and from the 

chapel, conduct Friendly Visits with residents. 

If you are interested in volunteering your time please 

contact Kylie Turpin, St. Leonard Volunteer Coordinator 

at 937.439.7147 or Jeanne Fairbanks, Spiritual Care      

Associate at 937.436.6371. 

NEWS Outside the Pews 

PETERôS PENCE COLLECTION JUNE 28 

 

The Peterôs Pence Collection unites us in solidar-

ity with Pope Francis and his works of charity 

toward those in need. In his address of March 20, 

2013, Pope Francis spoke of our responsibility 

before the world and creation. ñThere is much 

that we can do to benefit the poor, the needy and 

those who suffer, and to favor justice, promote 

reconciliation and build peace,ò he said. Your 

contributions to the Peterôs Pence Collection al-

low our Holy Father to support victims of war and 

natural disasters and others most in need of assis-

tance. Join Pope Francis and be a witness of char-

ity in the world. 

 

There will only be one collection. 



MINISTRY TO SURVIVORS OF ABUSE (REPORTING) - The Archdiocese of Cincinnati regards child abuse in 

all its forms as a serious matter. If you are or have been abused by an employee or volunteer of the Arch-

diocese, or are aware of abuse currently taking place, please contact Ms. Cherie Groman, Coordinator of 

Ministry to Survivors of Abuse, at 513.263.6623, or 1.800.686.2724x6623. This is a confidential, dedi-

cated line to accept calls related to child abuse by employees or volunteers. In addition, be sure to notify 

the survivor’s secular legal authorities. 

Pope Francisô Environmental Encyclical is out! 

What are Encyclicals? 

An encyclical is a kind of letter written by the 
Pope. Papal encyclicals usually deal with mat-
ters of Church teaching (doctrine). Popes 
write them when they feel they have some-
thing important to say about particular teach-
ings.  Although they are not infallible, encycli-
cals are authoritative. 
 
This encyclical is called Laudato Si (ñBe 
Praisedò)  - a line from the Canticle of the Sun 
by St. Francis of Assisi.  It is expected to deal 
with encouraging the faithful to take responsi-
bility for the environmental consequences of 
their actions and the effects of those conse-
quences on the poor. 

 
Quote from the Holy See:  
ñHuman action which is not respectful of na-

ture becomes a boomerang for human beings 

that creates inequality and extends óthe glob-

alization of indifferenceô and the óeconomy of 

exclusionô which themselves endanger solidar-

ity with present and future generations.ò ï 

Pontifical Academy of Sciences (citing Pope 

Francis), May 15, 2014.  

Care for Creation Tip:  

Adjusting the Thermostat As suggested by the 

Catholic Climate Covenant, ñGenerating the 

power required to heat and air condition your 

home contributes to climate change. When 

you leave home or go to bed, turn your ther-

mostat to a more neutral temperature. A pro-

grammable thermostat makes this easy, and 

will pay for itself in savings.ò  

To get the encyclical, go to the Vatican website and download the document.   

The website is: http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/index.html 



Ministry  Chair                               Council Liaison 

Membership Mary Ellen Graham & Maureen Josenhans 

 Bill Moroney  

Worship Mary Cozart Pat Schug 

Justice & Service Bob Niehoff Tom Anacker 

Faith Formation Noel Bauer John Nelson  

Community Life Shirle Speaks Bonnie Benge 

Pastoral Care Mary Ann McGuire  

Tom Barhorst (Ruth Hopkins brother), Mike Bennett, 

Joe Bensman, Amy Buxton, Shirley Chee,Karrie Coggeshall, 

Conor Crippen, George Cruise, Terrie Dawson, Peggy Fulwiler, 

Barb Gobrail, Sue Heyne, Ruth Hopkins, Kelly King, Vincenzina 

Krymow, Brandon Le, Sarah McClellan, Anita & Doug Nelson, 

Eleanor Niemer, Rosalie Schoenfeld, Marvin Skeens, Hugh & 

Jasmine Skees, Jim Tieman,  Jim Town, Marlene Vorherr, Kent 

Wingate, Baby Luke 

A prayer list is published in the bulletin to inform the Commu-

nity of those with special needs. Persons may be placed on the 

prayer list by calling the office and will remain on the list for 4 

weeks unless otherwise notified. Hospitals do not notify our 

office when a parishioner is admitted. Please  contact the 

church office if you would like to make it known that a family 

member is in the hospital. 

Pastoral Care Services, Sacraments and Funerals:  

Requests for pastoral care services, Sacraments, or any other 

needs should be made to the Community Office. If the office is 

closed and you have a pastoral care need, please call David 

Weickert at 937.750.3438.                                                            

Scheduling Mass Intentions: Requests for Mass intentions may be 

made by contacting the Community Church Office @ 937.435.3626. 

Bulletin announcements:    

St. Leonard Faith Community Office                                            

8100 Clyo Road, Centerville, Ohio 45458             

937.435.3626 or email: slfc.office@gmail.com                      

Bulletin information must reach our office no later than  

11:00 AM on TUESDAY (articles may be edited for content 

and space). 

St. Leonard Faith Community Staff  

Ministries Of The Church 

Special prayers are requested: 

 

Chaplain/Moderator    Fr. Larry Mick              

937.434.4689  lmick46@gmail.com 

Pastoral Administrator David Weickert          

937.435.3626              slfc.pa01@gmail.com                                      

937.750.3438 (cell)                                                                                      

Director of Religious Ed. Amanda Stewart                               

937.435.3626         slfc.dre@gmail.com  

Youth Minister  David Weickert                  

937.435.3626              slfc.pa01@gmail.com                                       

937.750.3438 (cell)                             

Music Director  Cynthia Gray               

513.897.0024  abcgray@embarqmail.com 

Office Manager  Linda Parks            

937.435.3626  slfc.office@gmail.com 

Calendar of Events 

June 

21-Sunday, Father’s Day/Rohr Chats, Boardroom, 9:45AM/Mass 

 10:30AM/ Bake Sale after Mass/First Day Vacation Bible 

 School, 6-8:30PM/Concert in the Park @ Stubbs Park, 

 Centerville, 7PM 

22-Monday, Book Club, 6:30PM 

23-Tuesday, Food4Summer Packing, 5PM 

25-Thursday, Last Day Vacation Bible School 

27-Saturday, Church Picnic, School House Park Centerville, 4PM 

28-Sunday, Rohr Chats, Boardroom, 9:45AM/Mass 10:30AM/ 

 Peter Pence Collection (Entire collection to Archdiocese)/

 Concert in the Park, @ Stubbs Park, Centerville, 7PM 

July 

3-Friday, Church Office Closed, Observance of Independence Day/

 Concert in the Park @ Stubbs Park, Centerville, 7PM 

4-Saturday, Independence Day 

5-Sunday, Rohr Chats, Boardroom, 9:45AM/Mass 10:30AM/

 Concert in the Park @ Stubbs Park, Centerville, 7PM 

12-Sunday, Rohr Chats, Boardroom, 9:45AM/Mass 10:30AM/

 Concert in the Park @ Stubbs Park, Centerville, 7PM 


